
May 2024        

 

 

 

Dundurn 

Matters 

 

  

 

CONTACT INFO: 

www.townofdundurn.ca 

Ph: 306-492-2202 

info@townofdundurn.ca 

 

Your Town Office Team: 
CAO: Valerie Schlosser 

Admin Assistant: Victoria Olynik 

Pub Works Manager: Trevor Richmond 

Pub Works Operator: Patrick Anderson 

Rink Operator: Lucas Deschamps 

2024 Taxes will be levied in June 

2024 and are due Dec 31, 2024 

 

Utility Bills include water, 

sewer, and waste bin fees. 

Utility Levy Infrastructure Bills 

include the infrastructure levy 

for properties that due not have 

the infrastructure levy prepaid. 

 

JUST A FRIENDLY REMINDER… 

Are you keeping your property 

maintained? 

The Town of Dundurn contracts 

a Bylaw Officer who will be 

enforcing the bylaws. 

 

DEVELOPMENT AND BUILDING 

PERMITS 

Reminder to residents that if 

you are planning on adding 

and/or making improvements 

to your property (e.g., deck, 

new building, demolition of old 

buildings, activity, and use of 

building) please obtain a permit 

from the Town office. 

 

COUNCIL MEETINGS 

5:30pm in Council Chambers 

May 14, 2024 

June 11, 2024 

Any changes will be posted on the 

website and in the office prior to the 

meeting. 

 

The 2024-2033 Strategic Plan for the Town of Dundurn is available on our 

website so check out the bright future for your community! 

 

Thanks to everyone who enjoyed and supported the Dundurn Sports Centre 

rink activities over the winter! 

On May 15 we will have contractors in town to clean streets, please watch 

for machinery on the roadways. Please remove vehicles, waste bins etc. off 

the paved roads. It can be dangerous to people to be in the vicinity of 

machinery due to blind spots so please slow down and use caution.  

Special thanks to Stu Hamilton for offering to volunteer his time and riding 

lawnmower to help clean up the Labyrinth Park! 

The new Animal Control Bylaw 2023-08 came into effect on January 9, 

2024.  Common concerns in town are dogs running at large or nuisance 

barking. The new bylaw requires every pet must be licensed and is now free 

of charge.  Please drop by the office and license your pet.  If you need a 

replacement tag, they are available for $5 per pet. 

The Town is accepting applications for an Animal Control Officer (ACO)     

To find out more information or read the full posting, check out our website 

or call the Town office. 

The Bylaw Enforcement Officer will be enforcing our municipal bylaws 

starting in May. See complete bylaws on our website or call the Town office 

if you have questions; 306-492-2202. 

Spring is here and everyone is excited to be outside.  The Town Traffic 

Bylaw allows operators 16 years of age and older to operate an ATV on a 

direct route to and from a destination point within the Town, no general 

riding up and down streets or stunting is permitted.  ATV’s must not exceed 

30km/hour.  Riders be safe and considerate of citizens and children so all 

can enjoy the outdoors! 

Town Council meetings are live-streamed every month.  You are welcome 

to join the meeting in person at 5:30pm or online from the comfort of your 

home. Check out the Town of Dundurn website for meeting time and 

details.  

 

The 2024 tax assessment roll for the Town of Dundurn has been prepared 

and assessment notices mailed out. Until May 27, 2024, the roll will be 

available for review by the public at the Town office. 
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